
A message from the head - Lee Moscato 

 

Dear Families, 

 

Welcome to the second half of the summer term - where has this year gone? 

I hope that you had a great half term!  The weather was a blessing wasn't it? I hate to say it 

though... we do need a little bit of rain! 

Yesterday we welcomed our new Reception families into school for their warm welcome session - a time to 

come in, meet some members of the KC team and hear about what lies ahead as they start their partnership 

with us as new members of the KC family. 

It was a huge success and I'd like to thank all the colleagues, our PTA, Castle Sports and Chartwells Catering for 

all they did to make the evening such a success. 

Whilst looking to new families, we also turn to a time when we start preparing to see our eldest children prepare 

for the next part of their school journey.  In the coming weeks, Year 6 pupils will start their transition sessions to 

their new schools and we look forward to hearing how they go. 

Enjoy the weekend and thanks for your continued support 

 

Falmouth School Transition Preparation   

On Thursday next week, Miss Chanter, Head of Falmouth 

School will be popping to KC to say hello to our Year 6  

pupils.  She will be joined by other colleagues and will be 

around at the end of the day for anyone who wants to 

come and say hello or ask any questions. Look out for her 

at the end of the day in the playground. 

 

 

End of Day Arrangements  

Please be reminded that it is very important that we are 

made aware of any changes to your child's end of day 

collection arrangements whether that be they are going 

home with a friend or getting collected by another adult 

or childcare provider. This can be communicated by    

writing in your child's reading record or by calling the     

office. Please call before 2.45pm. We understand that 

sometimes last minute arrangements have to be made 

but please let us know of any changes ASAP  

Office - 01326 313607 

Email -  kingcharles@kernowlearning.co.uk  
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PE Days  

EYES - Tuesday and Thursday  

Year 1 - Monday and Wednesday  

Year 2 - Tuesday and Wednesday  

Year 3 - Tuesday and Thursday  

Year 4 - Monday and Wednesday  

Year 5 - Tuesday and Friday  

Year 6 - Monday and Wednesday  

We please ask all children to come in full PE kit. 

Blue King Charles t-shirt 

 

Blue shorts or PE skirt 

 

Trainers or plimsolls 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

BASC Wraparound care  

We are excited to announce that our 

breakfast and after school club will move 

to the creativity hub with effect from 

Monday 12th June from Monday,        

children attending breakfast or after 

school club will need to be dropped off 

and collected direct from the creativity 

hub accessed via the single gate on  

Sunny Lane. 

 

BASC staff will be waiting to welcome 

your child in the hub on Monday      

morning. 

KC Rocks  

A rock was found at    

Legoland Windsor, They are 

travelling  far and wide so 

keep a look out wherever 

you go and remember 
FIND IT, SNAP IT,MOVE IT, 

TAG IT. 

 

 

Ex-days! Years 1,2,3 

"In our next Exday, we will be musicians 

learning about Rimsky Korsakov and The 

Flight of the Bumblebee." 

 

 

 

 

 

 ATTENDANCE  

 

This week’s whole school attendance is 95.4%.  

Class RA  93%  Class RB  95% 

Class 1C  91%  Class 1H  98% 

Class 2D   95%  Class 2S  99%  

Class 3BC  99%  Class 3M  90% 

Class 4E   97%  Class 4H  98% 

  Class 5C  90%  Class 5WS  95% 

Class 6J  96%  Class 6T  95% 

 

Well done to classes 2S & 3BC who are top of our  

attendance table this week with  99%  

Reading Karate  

Red : - Evie Ri, 

Blue : - Rex M,  

Purple : - Jude M, Misha K, Maisie B,  

Green : - Alfie S,  

Black : - Jim L, Leroy B, Harriet C, Teddy P, Jessica AP, Mia K,  

Bronze : - Evie R, Fraya J, Roscoe G, Max M, Percy H, Sonny K, Ethan R,  

Silver : - Florrie F, Charlie B, Rory F, Toby G, Arlo J, Astrid F, Noah C, Bea G, Rose F, 

Charlie L, Ted B, James L, Reubyn D, Robyn A, Aparna SV, Surya SV, 

Florence J, Alice O, Charlie H,  



 



Mathematician of  the week  

Author of  the week  

 

Year Group 

 

Looking forward to the week ahead (week beginning Mon 12th June) … 

Reception We will be learning the tale of Tiddler. 

Year 1 As geographers, we will be learning more about Greenland and what it is 

like.  

Year 2 As artists, we will be designing and creating collages of costumes for the Rio 

Carnival. Please bring in any colourful materials, fabrics or craft items that 

your child could use on this day. 

Year 3 As geographers and Authors, we can't wait to learn about how and where 

volcanoes are formed. This will link nicely to our descriptive writing detailing 

the eruption of mount Vesuvius in AD 79. 

Year 4 As artists, we are looking forward to being inspired by the work of Hans      

Holbein the Younger. 

Year 5 As authors, we are looking forward to learning more about Cornish folklore 

next week. 

Year 6  As authors we will be writing a balanced argument. 

   

RA – Rudy WC & Neeve S RB – Sam W 

1H – Lawrence J 1C – Piper C  

2S – Martha S  2D – Gabriel A 

3M – Isaac W  3BC – Sorren G & Evie Ri 

4C – Florence J  4H – Lila H  

5WS – Evie H 5C – Jayden X 

6J – Aiden W  6T – Esme S 

 

    

RA – Raina L & Jessica L RB – Ben B  

1H – Max M & Kaiden M  1C – Harry R 

2S – Oskar P  2D – Frankie W 

3M – Alex B  3BC – Arlo B 

4C – Marli M  4H – Olive C  

5WS – Sam T  5C – Emily S & Molly G  

6J – Delilah W  6T – Billy LH 

  

 

RA – Celeste G  RB – Matilda W  

1H – Alma O 1C – Ted B 

2S – Lily M 2D – Molly PD 

3M – Polly C  3BC– Poppie H 

4C – Dekota S & Mia K  4H – Freddie E  

5WS – Jenna M  5C – James U & Braxton B  

6J –Josh F 6T – Henry S  

Shine Award  



                                                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

                                  News from the PTA 

  

Have you spotted the Y6 students sporting their Leavers’ Hoodies? 

Thanks to all of you for supporting Ice Lolly and Tuck Shop Sales this 

school year! Our last lolly sale on the Friday just before half-term 

raised £110.71, getting us to the total needed to cover the full cost of 

the hoodies, just shy of £1K for all 60. Many schools in the area ask Y6 

parents to partially or fully fund these leaving gifts, but we’re proud to 

be able to fundraise for the full amount. 

 

One year group on its way out whilst another comes in. We provided refreshments and Second-hand Uniform for our 

incoming Reception families this week, and it was lovely to meet our newest members of the KC community. This 

year, the PTA provided PE Kit Bags as a welcome gift to our new pupils, so we hope they’ll get loads of use out of 

them in the years to come. 

 

We held our penultimate Second-hand Uniform Sale on Thursday this week (apologies for the confusion on      

Wednesday). If you’d like to see the uniform sales occur on other days next school year, please volunteer to help sort 

donations and run these sales – it’s once a month for about 2 hours. The final sale will be at the Summer Fair on      

Saturday 8th July. 

 

Join us for a drink and the final planning meeting for the Summer Fair and End of Year Party next Wednesday 14th 

June at 7.30pm at the Seaview Inn pub. Many of us stick around for the Pub Quiz after at 9pm. We’re still looking for 

volunteers to help at both events, and perks include free tickets to spend at the fair. Reach out if you’d like to help at 

the fair or else at the Party the following week. 

  

Keep an eye out for Ticket Sales from next week, both online and at pop-up sales in the playgrounds at pick-up. 

You’ll have a chance to pre-purchase tickets to spend at the Summer Fair (skip the queues on the day), buy Raffle 

Tickets for a select assortment of prizes (full list revealed next week) and get your End of Year Party tickets, too! More 

details on the entertainment for the Party, as well as the ticket link, in next week’s newsletter and on social media. 

 

We’re still looking for performers, as well as craft and jumble sale vendors at the Summer Fair! A bunch have signed 

up already, but we’re keen for a few more. If your child has a desire to perform, the show will take place between 12-

1pm. Parents/carers of children who’d like to take part will need to be on hand during the fair, as the performance 

will be run by parent volunteers. Please get in touch if you’d like to take part in the entertainment or if you’d like a 

table/blanket to sell your wares. 

  

Thanks to those who’ve already handed in Lucky Dip Bags, filled with an assortment treasures your classmates will 

surely enjoy. If you’re having a clear out over the next month, please note the following items would be gratefully 
received until Friday 7th July: 

*Assorted small toys (for the kids’ tombola and Lucky Dip Bags) 

*Adult tombola items, such as unopened fragrance and beauty products, bottles of wine or spirits, etc. 

*Beauty Bar products (nail varnish, temporary tattoos, face paints) 

  

You can leave any of these items in the PTA trolley in Main Reception. Thank you for your support!  
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